
PELL RECIPIENTS ACADEMIC YEARS 2011-2012 AND 2012-2013 
BY STUDENT STATUS AND GENDER 

The Higher Education Opportunity Act (HEOA), enacted August 14, 2008 reauthorizes the Higher Education Act (HEA) of 1965. The HEOA makes a number 
of changes to laws and programs under HEA.  As such, under the HEA section 485 (a), a school must make available to current and prospective students 
information about student body diversity, including the percentage of enrolled full-time students in the following categories: male, female, major racial and 
ethnic groups, and Federal Pell Grant recipients.  The HEOA, section 488(a) effective August 14, 2008 for academic years starting 2011/2012, provides an 
exception to this law where institutions may note instances where the statistical number is too small and would not yield statistically reliable information or 
would reveal personally identifiable information.  Per this regulation, Chicago State University is granted an exception under the HEOA.  To preserve the 
integrity of the consumer information provided, Chicago State University is authorized to identify the percentage of enrolled full-time students in two racial and 
ethnic groups: “Black Non-Hispanic” or “Other”.
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